
22nd December 2023

The Keys Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER

Dear Parent / Carer,

The term has drawn to a close with some wonderful events for our pupils. With the church 
packed, our juniors produced a very festive carol service with some excellent singing, readings, 
and poems. Thank you to all that came and took part, it was a lovely end to the year. Today, we a 
had a special visitor! There were shrieks of delight as Santa walked up the corridor and 
entertained the children. Breakfast with Santa is always a special occasion and I hope our new 
Reception children enjoyed it as much as everyone else. Thank you also to Santa’s little helpers 
(PTA) who provided the presents for Santa to hand out.

Last Friday, our Environment Hub was installed. There are still a few more things to do, including 
insulation, internal cladding and a 30m fence to be installed, however it’s great to be well on our 
way to getting this fantastic resource ready for late Spring.

School performance data
You can find our outstanding, more detailed school performance data on our website, however I 
thought it was worthwhile finishing of the year with some data that arrived recently and shows 
how well we are doing as a school nationally.  In Phonics (Year 1) St Peter’s was in the top 3% of 
schools in the county for attainment. By the end of Key Stage 2, we were in the top 9% for 
progress in reading and writing, the top 8% for reading attainment and the top 7% for writing 
attainment. Maths was not too far behind, with an 80% pass rate as opposed to 72% nationally. 
Our greater depth figures also show we are higher than the national average in reading, writing 
and maths combined.  Reception class also performed outstandingly well, with 80% achieving 
their good level of development grade as opposed to 67% nationally. This is a testament to the 
hard work put in by the pupils, the staff and the support of parents. Reading at home, 
completing homework, trust in the school’s curriculum processes and outstanding attendance 
ensures our children are supported at home and make excellent progress in school.

May I take this opportunity on behalf of all the staff to wish you and your family a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year and we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 9th January 
2024.

Mr Robinson
Headteacher



GROWTH MINDSET STAR OF THE WEEK

Reception: Leo H 

Year 1: Millie N

Year 2: Jack G

Year 4: Samuel F

Year 5: Sophie E

Year 6: Frazer P

Reception: James K

Year 1: Archie McD

Year 2: Faye L

Year 3: Hugo McD

Year 4: Harry F

Year 5: Tilly C

Year 6: Harry C

VALUES AWARD

Year 2: Joseph D

Year 3: Hugo Mc D

Year 4: Sam F

Year 5: Jasmine A

COURAGE AWARD

Year 5: Amelia F



ENVIRONMENTAL HUB



Congratulations to Verity who had her hair cut yesterday whilst wearing a big smile 

and beaming with pride!

Verity has been raising money for the Little Princess Trust and has so far raised £470! 

This is 450% over her initial target!

Thank you to all who have donated in supporting Verity in her fantastic achievement.

WELL DONE VERITY



As Christmas is just around the corner, this information may be helpful to 
parents and carers regarding Roblox. Roblox and SWGfL have collaborated 
together and created a checklist for parents which includes:

ROBLOX





COMMUNITY NOTICES



COMMUNITY NOTICES



THE RAINBOW TEAM



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

PLEASE NOTE THE PLAYGROUND GATES WILL BE OPEN FROM 3.10pm EACH DAY.

Please note some of these dates may be subject to change.

MONDAY 8th JANUARY 2023

INSET DAY – School closed to pupils

TUESDAY 9th JANUARY 2023

School re-opens to pupils

Sports club (Superstars) Year 4 3.30 – 4.30pm

LEGO Club Year 1 & 2 3.15 – 4.15pm

WEDNESDAY 10th JANUARY 2023

Sports Club (Superstars) Year 2 3.20 – 4.15pm

LEGO Club Year 1 & 2 3.15 – 4.15pm

THURSDAY 11th JANUARY 2023

Sports Club (Superstars) Year 3 3.30 – 4.30pm

Sewing Club Year 5 & 6 3.30 – 4.30pm

Kidslingo Year 1,2,3 3.30 – 4.30pm

FRIDAY 12th JANUARY 2023

Mad Science
(Book directly with Mad 
Science)

KS2 3.30 – 4.30pm

Sports Club (Superstars) Year 1 3.15 – 4.20pm

LEGO Club Year 3,4,5,6 3.30 – 4.30pm



MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS

Please could we ask that you let the school office know in advance if 
your child has a medical appointment. 

Could we also ask that you provide the office with a paper copy or phone screen 
shot of the appointment and inform us what time you will be collecting/dropping 
off your child on the day of appointment.  

HOLIDAY REQUESTS



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

DINNER MONEY
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email 

giving a week’s notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment 

System.

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS
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